
Looking Back,
Moving Forward

Celebrating 70+ Years of Ministry to minors
As Episcopal City Mission celebrates its 70th year as "ECM," we look back on the 

organization's origins

JUNE 2024

Hospital Missions Staff and Volunteers, early 20th century

ECM staff and Bishop Rockwell, 1998
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In the 1880s, a man named Charles Homes began paying visits to city 

institutions ‐‐ City Hospital, the Female Hospital, the poor house, the jail, and 

the workhouse. A layperson from Christ Church Cathedral, Holmes learned 

that these institutions had no Sunday services during the summer, and so he 

began holding them alongside members of the Cathedral's junior choir.  The 

program quickly became a success, and volunteers from other congregations 

soon joined the program which was then known as "Hospital Missions."

The ministry first became involved with the juvenile justice system in 1913 

when the Juvenile Court invited Hospital Missions volunteers to help with 

children in their custody, including at Bellefontaine Farms, a site run by the 

Juvenile Court for "delinquent boys." In 1925, the organization changed its 

name to "City Mission" to represent its widened scope beyond just hospital 

ministry. Throughout the '20s, '30s, and '40s, City Mission continued to 

provide pastoral care at a wide variety of city institutions, supported by 

individuals, congregations, and other organizations in the diocese. By 1950, 

City Mission ministered to five hospitals, the asylum, the workhouse, the jail, 

Bellefontaine Farms, and the Meramec School for girls.

In 1953, the diocese realized that the scope of the work which City Mission 

did was more than any one person or organization could provide. In response, 

the diocese came together with other Protestant denominations active in St. 

Louis to form the Metropolitan Church Federation. Each participating 

denomination chose an area of work on which they would focus. The Diocese 

of Missouri chose to work with young people in trouble, and in 1954, 

Episcopal City Mission was incorporated.

Since 1954, there have been 10 executive directors, dozens of chaplains, and 

hundreds of volunteers who have faithfully served ECM. Together, we have 

provided chaplaincy to thousands of children impacted by the juvenile justice 

system. We continue in our ministry of presence so that the children know 

that they are not alone and that they are loved unconditionally.

Many thanks to Sue Rehkopf, Diocesan Archivist, who helped research ECM's 

history and find historic photos.

City Mission Staff, 1920s

ECM staff, December 2023



Thursday, October 17th, 6‐9pm
LiUNA Event Center

Event Sponsorship Levels

Diamond Sponsor – $10,000

Gold Sponsor – $5,000

Silver Sponsor – $3,000

Bronze Sponsor ‐ $1,500

Benefactor ‐ $500

Learn more about sponsorship levels 
on our ticket website or by contacting 
ECM.

Individual Gala Tickets ‐ $150

This ticket includes a memorable 
evening of dinner, drinks, live auction, 
raffle, wine pull, and celebration.

GET READY FOR THIS YEAR'S 
MOMENT IN TIME

Last year, more than 150 guests attended our sold‐out 

Moment in Time Gala! The evening included cocktails and 

dinner, silent and live auctions, and a thought‐provoking 

keynote address by Dr. Gerald Early. ECM was able to meet 

our fundraising goal of $100,000, allowing us to provide 

continued support to children impacted by the juvenile 

justice system.

This year, ECM will be celebrating our 70th anniversary at the 

Moment in Time Gala. For the first time ever, the event will 

be hosted at the LiUNA event center in Sunset Hills, allowing 

even more friends and supporters of ECM to attend. This 

year's gala theme is "Creating Possibilities, Illuminating 

Futures," in honor of the many children whose lives and 

futures have been changed by ECM's ministry.

Attendees can look forward to hearing from our chaplains, 

who will be participating in a panel led by The Rt. Rev. Deon 

K. Johnson. The chaplains look forward to sharing insights 

from their work with children in the juvenile detention 

centers. Guests will also have the opportunity to participate 

in a live auction and paddle raise.
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This spring, ECM hosted its first Words 

of Wisdom (WoW) Talk Café. WoW 

Talk Cafés is a program designed to 

cultivate emotional intelligence and 

mental wellness in children. 

Facilitators help the children identify 

stressors in their lives and give them 

problem solving tools. The program 

was made possible through funding 

from the St. Louis County Children's 

Services Fund.

The program was facilitated by the 

Rev. Deborah Burris alongside ECM 

volunteers and detention center staff. 

The first cafe series had five sessions. 

The theme for the first cafe series was 

"Put the Guns Down."

As part of the program, children were 

asked to design logos for the program, 

and they made the incredible pictures 

featured to the right. Gun violence is 

an issue facing many of the children in 

the detention center, and helping the 

kids find alternatives to violence is an 

important part of ECM's mission.

Implementing programs like WoW Talk 

that help address the mental wellness 

of children in the detention center is 

crucial to ECM. Peer‐to‐peer 

conversations, like those in the café 

help give children a voice. For the 

youth, getting a chance to share their 

own personal experiences in their own 

words helps them to process those 

experiences. ECM is committed to 

giving these children a space to share.

WoW Talk Cafés Launch at 
County Detention Center
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Looking Back, Moving Forward

ECM Board 
Member Spotlight

Dr. Pam Stanfield, ECM board member and volunteer, 

recently received the Donald F. Roth Outstanding Service 

Award in recognition of her extraordinary service at the St. 

Louis County Juvenile Detention Center.

Pam has volunteered in the county detention center for nine 

years. Each Sunday, she visits the youth and talks with them 

both in groups and one‐on‐one. She serves as a calm, non‐

judgmental presence when she listens to the children talk 

about their struggles and offers stories to inspire them. Pam 

regularly attends special programs and events for the youth 

and has served on committees focused on serving youth who 

are involved with the juvenile justice system.

Pam says that her secret to breaking the ice with the most 

hesitant youth is to have them guess her hobby. After they've 

guessed things like reading, helping kids, or gardening, she 

shares a photo of herself on her Yamaha 950 V Star 

motorcycle. It gets a smile every time, and the children begin 

to see that anything is possible.
From left: Min. Norman Malloyd, Pam Stanfield, Mary 
Ann Moore, the Rev. Deborah Burris



Focusing on the Future:
ECM's Strategic Planning Process
In January, Episcopal City Mission embarked on the 
process to create a four‐year Strategic Plan for the 
organization. Guided by the principles of inclusivity 
and equity, board engagement, and realistic goal 
setting, the strategic planning committee worked to 
ensure that ECM can continue serving vulnerable 
children for years to come.

Our strategic planning committee consisted of ECM 
board members, staff, and an external consultant from 
Community Development Solutions. Board members, 
staff, volunteers, and funders were surveyed about 
their experiences with ECM as part of the process. 
Their insightful feedback informed our planning and 
strengthened our commitment to transparency, 
accountability, and meaningful impact.

These goals were created with ECM’s future in mind. 
For over 70 years, ECM has provided support to 
children impacted by the juvenile justice system, and 
it is our vision that ECM will continue in its work for 
many more. ECM is poised to embrace new 
opportunities and challenges, guided by our core 
values of support, hope, and healing. As always, our 
first duty is to the youth we serve and creating a 
comprehensive, impactful approach that addresses 
their complex needs. We are excited to share our 
plans for continuing our ministry to them.
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Our Goals:

Expand Services and Mission to 
Support Youth Impacted by the 
Juvenile Justice System

Improve Funding Strategies and 
Diversification

Foster Strategic Partnerships 
with Key Stakeholders

Implement Robust Tracking and 
Outcome Measurement Systems

Develop and Implement 
Marketing and Communication 
Strategies

Strengthen Volunteer 
Engagement

Enhance ECM Staff Training and 
Development Program

Leverage Technology to Optimize 
Efficiency and Effectiveness

1.

2.

3.

4.

5.

6.

7.

8.



ECM chaplains and volunteers have the 

opportunity to touch the lives of youth in 

the juvenile justice system in many ways. 

 One on one sharing, prayers, programs, 

and birthday celebrations are just a few of 

the ways that youth are encouraged, 

comforted, and find hope in their circumstances.  We 

seldom see the results of our work but we are grateful for 

the opportunity to serve detained youth and trust God that 

we have made a difference.

Sometimes God allows us to see a glimpse of the fruit of 

our labor.  I experienced this recently during the Missouri 

Juvenile Justice Association (MJJA) Spring 2024 conference.  

One of the detention center staff handed me a flyer and 

said to me, “Chap, did you see this?”  The flyer was about a 

youth that received one of the MJJA scholarships.  It was a 

kid that I worked with over 10 months ago.  This brought so 

much joy to my heart to see that he was realizing his dream 

of attending Texas South University in the Fall and had been 

awarded a scholarship.  

Reflections on our many talks and prayers at the end of 

those talks, his struggle with depression, grief, fear, and 

total disbelief about his circumstances flooded my mind.  

His case involved a very tragic situation.  He would say, “I 

don’t belong here…I can’t believe this is happening.…I 

have good grades and plan to go to college…This is my 

senior year… I’m supposed to be going to my prom, senior 

activities and graduation…What if I get certified?” He 

shared his plans about attending the Thurgood Marshall 

School of Law and becoming an attorney.  We talked about 

his experience preparing him to represent others in the 

justice system with a level of sensitivity and empathy that 

other attorneys may not have. One of the ECM volunteers 

presented him with a book entitled, “The Making of 

Thurgood Marshall” to continue to cultivate that dream.

l also remembered texting, talking and praying with his 

mom and encouraging her.  When kids are detained, their 

parents also go through a range of emotions and are 

essentially “locked up” with their kids emotionally.   When 

he was released on supervision, she texted me a picture of 

the two of them, thanking God and expressing 

appreciation. I shared that text and picture with the 

detention center staff member that handed me the flyer.  

We both smiled because he was part of the journey as well 

with this kid and felt the same joy.

Yes, there are those moments when we get confirmation 

that we are making a difference in the lives of detained 

youth.  To God Be the Glory!

Making a 
Difference
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The Rev. Deborah Burris

Each month, dedicated volunteers 

bring birthday cheer to the city and 

county detention centers. 

Congregations supply pizza, 

decorations, and gifts for each child 

whose birthday is that month.

Birthday parties are a core part of 

ECM's ministry. They remind the 

children that they are not 

disposable and are worthy of being 

loved and celebrated. Some of the 

children may never have had a party 

hosted in their honor.

If you are interested in volunteering 

at a birthday party, please contact 

your parish's ECM ambassador or 

contact the ECM office.

Birthday Parties Spark Joy

ECITYMISSION.ORG
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Since 1954, Episcopal City Mission has been 
fulfilling our sole mission to provide support, 
hope and healing to children in the 
Juvenile Justice System within the 
St. Louis Metropolitan Area.

3 Chaplains with extensive experience 

with young people. All pastors from 

different protestant denominations. Each 

chaplain offers their own unique skills to 

provide hope and healing.

OUR CHAPLAINS

The stay in detention may be a few days 

or it can be months.

Range of Age 11 to 18
Average Age 15 ­ 16
90% Black Males

DAYS TO MONTHS

OUR CHILDREN:

2024 Board of Directors
The Rt. Rev. Deon K. Johnson, President

Mary Ann Moore, Chair

Josh Schafer, Treasurer

Elizabeth Hines, Secretary

Steve Alagna

The Rev. Tom Albinson

Donna Baudendistel

Steve Crock

The Very Rev. Shug Goodlow

Lisa Gould

Tim Grosch

Harry Moppins

Leanne Rahe

Pamela Stanfield

Staff
Nathan Ivy, Executive Director

Percy Kaylor, Office Manager

Chaplains
The Rev. Kevin Aldridge

The Rev. Deborah Burris

Min. Norman Malloyd, Jr.

Steven Barney

David M. Culver

Gregory Dell

Robert Falk

Jeanie M. Frazee

Frank Goudsmit

Tom Guignon

Jeannette R. Huey

Allen Irving

Mark Jordan

Mary Jane Kuhn

Mary Ann Lemonds

Jane Mayfield

Carolyn Moore

Dr. Nat Murdock

Steve Murphy

The Rev. Brooke Myers

Robert Phillips

George Podolsky

Wes Proctor

Ann Randazzo

Patricia Redington

Ann Marie Ruhlin

Tom Schweizer

Susan K. Scott

Rick Sharp

The Rev. Susan Skinner

Jillian Smith

Ronald Tompkins

Eric Vachon

Machelle West

Lynn Wolfe

William Wolff

Eric Woodruff

Julien Worland

Brian Zielinski

Advisory Council
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Dear ECM Supporters,

As I look back over the past 18 months at Episcopal 

City Mission, I must admit it has been a whirlwind of 

activity, energy, and effort forged. I can appreciate that 

ECM has some of the most resolute and loyal 

volunteers ever. None of what we have been able to 

accomplish would have been possible without you. I 

am equally appreciative and impressed with our 

corporate in‐kind donors who lend their support year 

after year.

As we continue to see some of the highest numbers of 

detained youth in both St. Louis City and County 

Detention Centers. Our chaplains, volunteers, and the 

staff are poised to show up and be of support.

With your help, prayers, and generosity we’ve:

{ 2023 ANNUAL REPORT }

{ 2023 ANNUAL REPORT FINANCIALS }

EXPENSES
Salary $ 221,100  

Employee Benefits $ 30,644 

Development & Fundraising** $ 51,691

Office Supplies & Operation $ 29,977 

Accounting & Audit Fees $ 12,430 

Programming for Children $ 3,898

Board, Annual Meeting, 

& Liability D&O Insurance $ 4,594

  

TOTAL EXPENSE $ 354,334

*Includes donations to fundraiser event, Moment in Time

**Includes expenses for fundraising events

ECITYMISSION.ORG

INCOME
Public Support

■ Individual Donors* $ 191,067  

■ Churches and Faith Communities $ 17,659 

■ Diocese of Missouri $ 26,809

■ Foundations $ 26,525

■ Grants $ 33,000

■ In‐Kind Donations $ 6,760 

$ 301,820

Investment

■ Interests & Dividends $ 14,335

■ Realized Gains/Losses $ 6,537 

$ 20,872

TOTAL INCOME $ 322,692

Best Regards,

Nathan T. Ivy
Nathan T. Ivy, MA

Episcopal City Mission

Executive Director

Hosted our Annual Meeting, elected 2 new Board 

Members, adopted the 2024 budget, and welcomed  

the addition of an Office Manager.

Convened our Board Strategic Planning Process, that 

provided an opportunity for team building, visioning, 

and goal setting, for both the short and long‐term.

•

•
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WE BELIEVE
that all children deserve
a second chance

SENIOR ROCKWELL 
SOCIETY ($2,000+ ANNUAL GIVING)

Leslie & Tony Corey

Greg & Marla Dell

Becky & Dick Entenmann

Emily & Tom Guignon

Judith Jacobs

Kiki & Mark Jordan

Anne Kelsey & Brooke Myers 

Sally Lemkemeier

Pat Redington & Randy Mariani

Margaret Holyfield

Rita & George Podolsky

Ann & Tony Randazzo

Llewellyn Sale III

Bill Sanders

Karen & Rick Sharp

CHURCHES & DIOCESE

Church of St. Michael and St. George

Episcopal Church of the Holy Communion

Episcopal Diocese of Missouri

St. Timothy's Episcopal Church

FOUNDATIONS & TRUSTS

Jordan Charitable Foundation

The Marlene Swan Memorial Foundation

The Rotary Club of St. Louis

St. Louis County Children’s Services Fund

St. Louis Service Bureau Foundation

Pershing Charitable Trust

Washington University in St. Louis - St. Louis 

Initiatives

ROCKWELL SOCIETY
($1,000-$1,999 ANNUAL GIVING)

Karen & Steven Barney

Betty Bowersox & Philip Powell

Sandy Cooper & Peter van Arsdale

Joan & David Culver

Emily and Warren Davis

Mary Forsythe

Ronald Friewald

Alice & Kirk Fritsch

Elizabeth Goad

Tim & Jolene Grosch

David & Lisa Hodges

Ann Imgrund

Mark & Jane Klamer

Phyllis Knight

Mary Jane & Rick Kuhn

Simone Phillips

Rita & George Podolsky

Llewellyn Sale III

Susan Skinner

Pamela Standfield

Diane & David Willard

Barbara & Jack Witte

CHURCHES

Grace Episcopal Church (Kirkwood)

St. Stephen’s Episcopal Church

FOUNDATIONS & TRUSTS

Charlotte & Paul Hagemann Fund of the Greater 

St. Louis Community Foundation

Fischer-Bauer-Knirps Foundation

Judy and Gordon Herzog Fund of the Greater St. 

Louis Community Foundation

WE BELIEVE children 
aren’t disposable and are 
worth our time and attention

SUSTAINER ($500-$999 ANNUAL GIVING)

Steve Alagna & Sean Sessions

Paul Anderson

Catherine Augustin & Michael Maskus

Mitchel Baker

Alvin Bingham

Carrie & Harrold Burroughs

D’Arcy Elsperman

Renee Fenner

Carol Garbs

Anna Griggs

Elizabeth & Chester Hines

Judith Hodge

Jeanette Huey

Althea Kortenhof

Helen & Philip Ludbrook

Sandra & Nathaniel Murdock

Valerie Patton

Leanne & Ed Rahe

Barbara Rothschild

Robert and Katherine Ziegler

CHURCHES 
Emmanuel Episcopal Church

Grace Episcopal Church (Jefferson City)

St. Martin’s Episcopal Church 

The Woman’s Guild of St. Peter’s Episcopal Church

CORPORATIONS

Air Products

Community Development Solutions LLC

WE BELIEVE 
in the healing promise 
of God’s presence

SUPPORTER ($250-$499 ANNUAL GIVING)

Melissa & Thomas Acker

Kathie Adams-Shepherd

Richard Baldwin, Jr.

Donna Baudendistel

Ellen Benninghoven

Terri Britton

Peggy & Dennis Capriglione

Winifred & Steven Crock

Kathy & Richard Dyer

Cynthia & James Felts

Martha & Paul Metzler

Dulany Morriss

Roy Pennington

Linda Russell

Kathleen & William Schoenhard

Nancy & Al Vigland

Kimberly Vuitel

CHURCHES

St. Francis' Episcopal Church

CONTRIBUTOR
($100-$249 ANNUAL GIVING)

Mary Antonio

Jeanne Atkins

Judith & Paul Bange

Madelyn & Dennis Banister

Nancy & Dennis Belcher

John Britt

Thk You to Our Dors
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Donna Brodsky

Janet Brown & Paul Reuter

Ben Burkemper

Michele Cannizzaro

Amanda & Matthew Cashen

Diane Chalberg

Jane & Cletus Coughlin

Carol Fette

Charlotte Foley

Robert Garrecht

Frances Gay

Jane Gilbert

Shug & Doris Goodlow

Sara Gregerson

Mary & William Haggerty

Jean Hamilton

Martha & John Hanley

Elizabeth Harding & Keith O’Connell

Mary K. & Erv Heyde

Elisabeth Holley

Lotsie & Rick Holton

Suzanne Hooker

Janet Houseman

Phyllis Jacobson

Nancy & Gordon Jones

Judith Keating

Jeannie & Richard Keyes

Debbie Korenblat

Karen Krone

Sara & Joe Lappi

Marie Leyshock

Elizabeth & Edward Lindner

Aleda & James Littlefield

Sara Losse

Teresa McDowell

Virginia Miller

Daniel Morris

Pamela & Stephen Murphy

Ruth & Garrett Owler

Rebecca & Scott Ragland

Mary Randlett & Philip Karnowski

The Rt. Rev. Hays Rockwell

Joy & Robert Rouse

John Rowe

NaTika Rowles

Ann Marie Ruhlin

Roy Schaefer

Jilian Smith & Anthony Cabrera

Kathy Tate

Maghan Thornton

Carole Token

Barbara & John Uhlemann

Michael Wasem

Machelle West

Anna & Rolla Wetzel

Lynn & Dennis Whittington

Bonita Wolff

Kate & Julien Worland

DONOR (UP TO $99 ANNUAL GIVING)

Sandra & John Adams

Lyndon Anderson

Nic Ayling

Sandy & Tom Baranowski

Nancy Bell

Carol Bergmann

Loretta Brown

Jessica Bueler

Corey Burns

Richard C. Byrne & Jean Peters

Jonell Calloway

Carole Clary

Margaret Cooper

Jordan Cox

Tanya Cross-Roberts

Seretha Curry

Garron Daniels

Thurma DeLoach

Adrienne Dillon

Barbara Dionne

Ann Falk

Susan H. Fazio

Mary Feldmeier

Freda George

William Glass

Suzie Goebel

Emma & David Goldberg

Gloria Grenwald

Roger Grow

Jack & Diana Hauser

Dawn & Stanley Johnson

Joyce Johnson

Caroline Kelsey

WE BELIEVE the calming 
presence of our chaplains 
reassures the children that 
someone cares about their 
spiritual well-being

Marjorie Kennedy

Sandra & Christopher Knight

Nancy & Brian Kuehnl

Carla & Chris Kurth

Linda Larson

John Lauless

Emily Lehr

Dedee Lhamon

Joi Malloyd

Carl Mann

Marcie Meystrik

Bill Morrison

Kelly Mulholland & Eric Woodruff

Martha Neuman

Lucy Nonnenkamp

Mary Orlando

Kimberly Oscar

Vivienne Palmer-Young

Judith & John Pohl

Jackie Rausch

Norma & Stewart Rayfield

Beverly & Lawrence Rhea

Martha & Roger Robards

Tom Rogers

ECITYMISSION.ORG

ECITYMISSION.ORG
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Thk You to Our Dors
DONOR (CONT.)

Josie Rose

Kurt Rothhaar

Margaret & William Rowe

Rose & Barry Rudert

Barbara Russell

Crystal & John Samuel

Cathy Sanders

Jean Saunders

Tammy & Mark Schuster

Susan & Ed Scott

Makaiya Smith

Peter Smith

Margo & Tom Smith

Judith Szot

Bori & Morenike Oginni

Mary Thomasson

Myrna & Jerry Wacker

Karen Wellons

Peter Wilson

Patrick & Kelly Zarrick

CHURCHES

Episcopal Church Women of Christ Church (Rolla)

Women of St. Barnabas

WE BELIEVE 
in providing a safe
environment, 
free from judgment

IN KIND DONORS
David Kirkland

Linda Lawless

Bobby & Jan Magers

Mary Ann Moore

Pat Redington & Randy Mariani

Beverly & Larry Rhea

Joan Schoor

Rick & Karen Sharp

Jerry Wacker

Ann Widener

Brian Zielinski

CHURCHES
All Saints & Ascension Episcopal Church

Christ Church Cathedral

Church of St. Michael & St. George

Church of the Advent

Church of the Transfiguration

Emmanuel Episcopal Church

Grace Episcopal Church (Kirkwood)

Holy Communion Episcopal Church

Metropolitan Congregations United

St. Francis'

St. John's (Tower Grove)

St. Mark's (St. Louis)

St. Martin's

St. Paul's (Carondelet)

St. Peter's

St. Peter's Women's Guild

St. Timothy's

Trinity Episcopal Chuch (Central West End)

Trinity Episcopal Church (St. Charles)

BUSINESSES
5 Star Burgers

Anthonino's Taverna

The Art of Entertaining

Avenue Restaurant

Bentley Studio

Big Shark Bicycle Co.

Botanicals Design Studio

Chaumette Vineyards & Winery

The Diamond Shop

Dogtown Pizza

Drury Hotels

Endangered Wolf Center

Forest Park Golf Course

Galleria 6 Cinema

Garden Heights Nursery

Gateway Arch

Gus' Pretzel Shop

Hodak's Restaurant & Bar

Kendra Scott

Kennelwood Pet Resorts

KIND Apothecary

Kraus Farms

The Melting Pot

Meramec Caverns

MO Historical Society

MX Movies & Bar

Myseum

Norton's Fine Art & Framing

Olivette Lanes

Petropolis

Sappington House Museum

Shakers Dog Wash

The Sheldon Concert Hall & Art Galleries

St. Louis Cardinals

St. Louis Science Center

St. Louis Symphony Orchestra

Stages St. Louis

Stray Dog Theater

Time For Dinner

Turn Restaurant

Upper Limits

Walter Knoll Florist

Yoga Six



DONATIONS IN MEMORIAM
IN MEMORY OF: BY:

Harry Goff Nancy & Dennis Belcher

MM Hess Norma & Stewart Rayfield

Martha Lindner Elizabeth & Edward Lindner

Hyacinth L. Palmer Vivienne H. Palmer-Young

Ruth Pennington Robert R. Pennington

Chloe Poe Sara Losse

Mac Rayfield Norma & Steward Rayfield

Marjorie F. Schaefer Roy L. Schaefer

Robert B. Skinner The Rev. Susan Skinner

Elizabeth Stevens Smith Peter C. Smith

Diane S. Willard David T. Willard

DONATIONS IN HONORARIUM
IN HONOR OF: BY:

Angela Breeher Elizabeth Harding

The ECM Chaplains Elizabeth Goad

Judith Yvonne Jacobs Judith Yvonne Jacobs

Mary Ann Moore Buse Family Fund

Rick & Karen Sharp Alice & Kirk Fritsch

Robert, Sarah, Charlie, 

and Kate Skinner The Rev. Susan Skinner

The Rev. Susan Skinner Kathleen & WIlliam Schoenhard
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Welcome to New ECM Staff 
and Board Members
This year, ECM welcomed 2 new board members: The Very 

Rev. Shug Goodlow, and Harry Moppins.

The Very Rev. Shug Goodlow currently serves as Rector at 

Christ Episcopal Church in Rolla, MO. She previously served as 

Assistant Rector at St. Martin's Episcopal Church in Ellisville, 

MO. Prior to that, she served 25+ years at Christ Church 

Cathedral St. Luis as Head Verger.

Harry Moppins is a member of the Church of St. Michael & St. 

George. He has served as a Music Director and Organist for 

various denominations. He has also worked in Fortune 500 

and 100 companies, small businesses, and startups.

ECM also hired a new Office Manager, Percy Kaylor. Percy is a 

recent Washington University graduate who worships at Holy 

Communion. Percy looks forward to supporting ECM's 

ministries and programming.

The Very Rev. Shug Goodlow Harry Moppins Percy Kaylor



Mail Check 
No gift is too small, and there's always a need.

Please mail donation in envelope enclosed.

1210 Locust Street, Suite 306

St. Louis, MO 63103

ecitymission.org
f Episcopal-City-Mission

DONATE TODAY

Donate Online
Scan code with your phone's 

camera

October 17 
Join us at the LiUNA event center as we celebrate our 70th 

anniversary.

MOMENT IN TIME

Buy Now Online
Scan code with your phone's 

camera for ticket and 

sponsorship options

We Believe

CONSIDER 
VOLUNTEERING

Contact the ECM office today to learn more 

about ways you can make a difference in a 

young person's life.

Email us at:

ecitymission@sbcglobal.net

Children aren't disposable and are worth 
our time and attention.

Help bring SUPPORT, HOPE & HEALING to children in detention.


